
Lake Pleasant Elementary 
Site Council Meeting 

July 20, 2017 
 

Members: 
Admin:  Jessica Bartels- in attendance 
Admin:  Dustin Hamman – in attendance 
Minute Taker:  Debbie Southards – in attendance 
Teacher:  Aaron Schooler – absent 
Teacher:  Megan Preston – in attendance 
Classified Staff:  Anita Mattia – in attendance 
Parent:  Melissa Briggs – in attendance 
Parent:  Susan Prestidge – in attendance 
Community Member:  To be determined 
 
The meeting was called to order at 9:04 am. 
 

Discussion Items: 
 

 Election Process of Parent Representatives 
 
Mrs. Briggs, Mrs. Prestidge and 3 other parents have expressed their interest in 
serving as the Site Council parent representatives for the 2017-18 school year. 
One parent rep will serve for a 1-year term and one parent rep will serve for a 2-
year term to allow rotations to begin.  
 
FOLLOWUP:  It was decided to hold an election on Meet the Teacher night in the 
cafeteria.  Electronic voting on laptops will be set up in the cafeteria.  A staff 
member will monitor voting with a family list.  All parent candidates will be asked 
to provide a short paragraph about themselves for the ballot. 
 

 Personalized Learning/Academic Support Software 
 

Mr. Hamman shared that Personalized Learning will be taking place this year 
district-wide and strategies on the “whole student” needs being met.   

- Integrating Technology 
- Study Reflection/Ownership 
- Data Driven Instruction 
- Personalization 

 
Imagine Learning will be implemented district-wide (Math 3-8 and literature PK-
3).  Lake Pleasant will also be piloting StudySync (ELA 6-8) and piloting IEXCEL 
(K-2 math). 
 



With the implementation and piloting of these programs, Lake Pleasant will 
consider the need for continuing Razkids. 
 

 Meeting Schedule for 2017-18 
 
Discussion regarding the frequency of site council meetings. 
 
ACTION:  It was decided to continue meeting monthly.  Dates will be selected 
after parent representation is selected. 
 

 Signature Program 
 
Mr. Hamman reported that discussions regarding a signature (Gifted) program for 
Lake Pleasant Elementary will be moving forward for possible implementation in 
2018-19 school year.  Upcoming discussions will include:  grade levels, selection 
process, teacher selection, support data, etc.   

 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:15 am. 
 

 
 


